SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON TUESDAY 3rd NOVEMBER 2020 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm
Present:  
Cllr M Thomas (Chairman), Cllr L Hungin, Cllr O Davison-Oakley, Cllr T Norton,                Cllr J Holder, Cllr C Hughes, Cllr J Smith, Cllr A Anderson and Cllr N Baddeley. 
In attendance:  Mrs E Bates (Clerk). 

I. OPEN SESSION: No items were raised.
II. CO–OPTION OF NEW PARISH COUNCILLOR: Mr N Baddeley was unanimously voted to be co-opted and welcomed onto the parish council.
III. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: None.

Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes for the October meeting were approved by Cllr Holder and Cllr Norton.  The minutes were duly signed as a correct record of the meeting.  This meeting was held via videoconferencing.

Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
· A replacement memorial tree has been planted in Green Meadow to replace the cherry tree which had died.  The watering options, which should commence from May still need to be resolved.
· A local carpenter has provided a quotation for a replacement Jubilee Hall noticeboard which was approved by the Jubilee Hall Committee.
· The festive socket and time switch have been installed on the Streetlight near the shops ready for the installation of the Christmas tree lights.
· The Community Superheroes have been presented with their award letter and chocolates. A special Newsletter will be prepared to recognise everyone who had been nominated.  (Action – Cllr Holder)
· A meeting will be arranged with a local contractor to clear Holly in Green Wood and to inspect and quote for the Ash Trees at the front of Green Meadow.  A second contractor will also be asked to quote.  (Action – Cllr Hughes)
· A meeting was held with Transport for Bucks and County Councillor S Patel to discuss the flooded roads and maintenance required to the drainage system.  A new pipe will be installed on Chalfont Road to drain the flood water into the ditch.  It was recognised that most of the floodwater is from adjacent land and Bucks Council will be asked to follow up their enforcement procedure with the owner to address the issue.  (Action - Clerk)  The School Lane flood is believed to be caused by a blockage in the underground pipe and the super sucker drainage clearance machine has been ordered to visit the site.  An order has been made by Buckinghamshire Council to investigate the issue at the junction of Bottom Lane and Longbottom Lane.  The road sweeper has been scheduled to clear the main road through the village on a monthly basis.  (Action - Clerk) 
· A meeting was held with members of Chalfont St Peter Cricket Club to consider playing cricket on the Recreation Ground in 2021.  The Club recognised that it would take considerable investment to prepare the ground and will consider their options before they respond.
· The pads in both of the Defibrillators have been replaced.  The batteries will need to be replaced in November 2021.
· Grassroots football bookings are cancelled during lockdown.

· Concerns have been made about the increased parking in the centre of the village which was making it difficult and dangerous for motorists to navigate the parked cars safely.  The traffic issues are being recorded as evidence to be discussed with the Buckinghamshire Council Engineer who designed and implemented the yellow line scheme.  It was suggested that the loss of the Jolly Cricketers car park, which was now unavailable due to the introduction of a marquee to provide an outdoor seating area may have added to the problem.  The matter will be reviewed during lockdown and discussed with the landlords of the Jolly Cricketers.  (Action – Cllr Thomas, Cllr Hungin)  The local Bus company will also be contacted for issues with navigating through the village.  (Action – Cllr Thomas)
· The concrete Pavilion shed has been damaged by a vehicle and the council has been advised that as the front wall has been structurally damaged the building should be replaced.  A local builder will be asked to quote for the work. (Action – Cllr Thomas, Cllr Hungin) The keys for access will be delivered to the Chairman.  (Action - Clerk) 
· The Chairman has registered for online banking and is awaiting a welcome pack to allow access.  Initial payments will be carried out after lockdown when both the Chairman and Treasurer can trial the system together.

· An approximate quotation for Hay warden work has been provided by Chalfont St Giles Parish Council.  A description of the work that is required in the village will be prepared.  (Action – Cllr Hughes, Cllr Davison-Oakley, Clerk)

· A pre-recorded village act of remembrance will be available online on 8th November.  The Remembrance Service at the War Memorial has been cancelled due to lockdown.  The Chairman will lay a wreath for the Parish Council.  (Action – Cllr Thomas)
· A QR code has been installed at the Pavilion for the governments Track and Trace scheme.
· The Parish Council policies are being reviewed/drafted and will be presented at a future meeting.
Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  No matters were arising.
IV. MONTHLY RISK INSPECTIONS:    
i. Health and Safety Issues identified and recommended actions:  Cllr Hughes has completed the October Health and Safety inspection.  There were no health and safety concerns. Cllr Thomas and Cllr Hungin will carry out the November and December inspections.  (Action –Cllr Thomas, Cllr Hungin)    
ii. Maintenance issues identified and recommended actions:  Councillors were asked to check that the tap at the Cemetery was turned off and that the Cemetery Shed is secure when they carry out their village inspections.  Cllr Baddeley offered to take over responsibility for charging and changing the MVAS battery.  (Action – Clerk, Cllr Baddeley)  A number of village maintenance issues were identified which included the re-staining of fences and gates at the Recreation Ground.  An Agenda item will be included by the Clerk in March to request that Councillors prepare a list of work that is required around the village.
V. OTHER HEALTH AND SAFETY ISSUES:  
i. Health and Safety Policy:  The Health and Safety Policy was agreed and adopted. 
VI. DECLARATION OF INTEREST: There were no declarations of interest.
VII. Correspondence:  
· A resident had provided details of the improved bus service for the village.  The information will be included on the village Community Chat WhatsApp group and the next Newsletter. (Action Cllr Holder, Clerk)
· The Allotments Association provided a proposal for improvements they were prepared to undertake to the entrance gate and fence.  Their proposal was approved.  (Action – Cllr Thomas)  The Allotment Association had also offered to install native hedging along the driveway fence on the side of the Recreation Ground.  This planting was approved.  (Action – Cllr Thomas)  
· Legal advice and a quotation for ongoing work had been provided by a local law firm for the lease on the Pavilion.  A list of questions on the ongoing procedure will be prepared by the Pavilion Sub-Committee and submitted by the Clerk.  (Action – Pavilion Sub-Committee, Clerk)
VIII. Finance: 

From 7th October to 3rd November 2020:-

Payments amounting to:-          
  


    
  £3,683.65
Income received:-




   
       
  £2,548.48
The closing bank balances at 31st October totalled:-          

£93,427.04
A quotation for £400 plus VAT from LDH Grab Services was approved to remove all of the metal unearthed on the allotments.  The Allotments Association will be advised.  Items behind the Pavilion will also be included for removal.  (Action – Cllr Thomas, Cllr Anderson)
Grant Funding:- A quotation for £2,183.83 has been received from Playground Facilities to repair the resin surfacing/tiles in the Green Meadow playground and for a full inspection and service of the equipment identified in the report.  The maintenance and service aspect of the Playground Facilities quotation had been discounted if it were done at the same time as the resurfacing.  Given that the resurfacing funding will not be decided until at least February, there was a concern as to whether there was an issue with rusting shackles on one of the bird nest swings.  The swing will be further inspected and status reported back at the next meeting.   (Action – Cllr Norton)  A grant application has been submitted to the Community Board for funding.  A quotation for £1,120 to cultivate wildflower areas on School Lane, Chalfont Road and at the junction of Bottom Lane and Long Bottom Lane has been submitted to the Community Board for grant funding.
IX.   

Planning
Notices of new planning applications continue to be displayed on the notice-board and website.  
Permitted

PL/20/2822/FA
Maplewood, School Lane, Seer Green, HP9 2QJ

Two-storey side and rear extension with roof lights and dormer windows, first floor extension over existing garage/bedroom, infill to existing front veranda and porch. Demolition of existing conservatory.

X.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS:

i. budget and precept: The half year accounts were circulated with a draft budget for 2021/22 and a proposed precept increase of 2%.  The precept increase was agreed.   It was agreed to put extra funds in the ear marked reserves for the Pavilion and tree work.  Any comments on the budget should be submitted to the Treasurer for approval at the next meeting.  (Action – All Councillors)
ii. councillor roles and responsibilities:  An updated comprehensive list of council roles and responsibilities were circulated.  Further changes were discussed and agreed.  Cllr Hungin, Cllr Hughes and Cllr Anderson will cover the Recreation Ground.  Cllr Baddeley will meet with Cllr Anderson to look at the CCTV.  Cllr Davison-Oakley volunteered to support Cllr Hughes on Open Spaces.  Cllr Davison-Oakley will oversee the Cemetery.  The Pavilion Sub-Committee will be Cllr Thomas, Cllr Hungin and Cllr Norton which will be responsible for the lease, maintenance, renovation and possible long term replacement.   A final list of roles and responsibilities will be circulated.  (Action - Cllr Thomas) 
iii. newsletter: A newsletter will be prepared during lockdown which will include articles on the Community Superheroes, an introduction to our new Councillor Nick Baddeley, an update on the flooding and information on the wildflower project, Christmas tree and Village Advent Calendar.  (Action – Cllr Holder, Cllr Baddeley)
XI.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)
i. JUBILEE HALL:   The Jubilee Hall Sub-Committee held a meeting and agreed that they plan to open the hall in January as a Covid secure venue but for the time being it is only open to the School and Preschool.  The new AV system installation has now been completed and the light on the path down to the hall has been repaired and is now working.
ii. PAVILION: The football clubs advised that they are not currently accessing the Pavilion due to Covid restrictions.
iii. PARISH COUNCIL PROPERTIES, open spaces AND SERVICES:  A section of Blackthorn will be cut back on the Recreation Ground on Friday 13th November. (Action – Cllr Hughes) The switching on of the Christmas tree lights will be a virtual event.  The Advent Calendar will be a bigger and better event for 2020 and an online map will be available to show where the houses taking part are situated.
XII.
information items:  No items were raised.  


The meeting closed at 9.45pm
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Tuesday 1st December 2020, at 7.30pm on Zoom.    
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